Week 9 Update

The Legislature convened for the twenty-second and twenty-third legislative days of the Regular Session
this week.

The Senate passed SB216, by Sen. Chambiliss, that adds fire medics to the temporary return to work
exception, and SB244, by Sen. Melson, that creates the crime of theft of employee retirement benefits.

The House Ways and Means General Fund Committee gave favorable reports on two RSA-related bills.

HB542, by Rep. Shaver, as amended in committee, would allow supernumerary district attorneys to
draw RSA retirement benefits while in supernumerary status if based on separate years of service.

HB556, by Rep. Treadaway, would add higher education law enforcement officers to the temporary
return to work exception for SROs and correction officers and would extend the sunset to 2030.

No new bills impacting RSA were filed this week.



